
 

 

Newington Parish Council 
 

Parish Council Meeting to be held in The Barn on 
Monday 24th August 2020 at 7.00pm 

 

AGENDA 
 

1 To record those Present and list any Apologies 
  
2 To declare any Disclosable Pecuniary Interests (DPI) and Other Significant Interests 

(OSI) relating to items on the agenda. 
  
3 Agree and sign the Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held on the 13th January 2020 

(circulated previously) 
  
4 Co-option 

a. To approve the motion to adopt the Parish Council’ Co-option Policy 
b. To consider applications for the office of Parish Councillor and to co-opt candi-

dates to fill the existing vacancies. 
  
5 Matters arising from the previous minutes 
  
6 Open session 

Questions from Parishioners 
  
7 Reports from KCC Councillor Susan Carey, SDC Councillor David Godfrey and 

Community Warden Gary Harrison 
  
8 Planning 

To consider a recent planning application: 
Erection of 5no two-storey dwellings with associated access, parking and landscaping. 
Land at rear of Fairview House, Newington Road, Peene, Folkestone, Kent, CT18 8BD 
Ref. No: Y18/0029/SH | Received: Mon 18 Nov 2018 | Validated: Mon 19 June 2019 | 
Status: Under consideration 

  
9 Finance 

a. To approve the motion that the Council transfer its bank account from the National 
Westminster Bank to the Unity Trust Bank’s Internet Banking Service 

b. To approve and sign the 2019/20 accounts and Certificate of Exemption 
c. To approve payments made since the 1st quarter statement issued on 30 June 

2020 
  
10 King George V Playing Field 

a. To record the Parish Council’s thanks to Councillor David Godfrey for providing 
grant funding of £551.28 for the replacement of the seating in the children’s play 
area. 

  
11 ElecLink 

To discuss reinstatement of the playing field 
  
12 Any other business 

Balfour Beatty Community Project 
  
13 Date of next meeting: 

 
14 Close meeting 



 

 

 
The Parish Council will conduct this meeting on a face-to face basis.  The National Associa-
tion of Parish Councils (NALC) and the Society of Local Council Clerks (SLCC) have jointly 
produced a checklist for holding an in-person council meeting, the contents of which have 
been carefully considered.  A risk assessment has been carried out indicating what the 
Council will do to reduce risk to councillors, staff and public. 
 
The NALC/SLCC checklist and Parish Council risk assessment can be viewed in the ‘Meet-
ings’ section of the Parish Council’s website at www.newingtonandpeene-pc.gov.uk  

 

http://www.newingtonandpeene-pc.gov.uk/

